

SANSKRITI SCHOOL Dr. S. Radhakrishnan Marg, New Delhi

"When we least expect it, life sets us a challenge to test our courage and willingness to change; at such a moment, there is no point in pretending that nothing has happened or in saying that we are not yet ready. The challenge will not wait. Life does not look back. — Paulo Coelho

Dear Parent

We take this opportunity to thank you for being an actively involved and understanding partner in our endeavour to provide educational opportunities and experiences to our children. These are exceptional circumstances and we are very proud of the positive way in which our young children have learnt to adapt and cope with the new methods of gaining knowledge. The year may have brought with it many challenges and it has been a learning experience for all of us. We hope that we will all continue to **work together** to make each and every day meaningful, productive and happy.

Roy T. Bennett has rightly said: "It's only after you've stepped outside your comfort zone that you begin to change, grow, and transform."

At Sanskriti, it has been our aim to constantly engage children in activities through the virtual medium, while schools are closed. We believe that communication and interaction between parent and teacher is crucial for the development of the child, as we are equal stake holders in their growth.

To facilitate this we have scheduled our Parent Teacher Interactions on the **16**th **of May (Saturday) through Google Hangout Meet**. Each class will have 2 sessions. The first will be from 8:00am to 8:45 am for roll numbers 1 to 15. The second will be from 9:00am to 9:45 am for roll numbers 16 onwards. We will send the class lists of all the classes to the Parent Reps, so that you can confirm the roll number of your child. The Google hangout link will be shared the previous evening by 8:00 pm through Google classrooms (class 3 to 5) and the Parent Rep (Class Nursery to 2).

Please note that we will not be discussing the individual progress of each child but will discuss how we can support our children better not just through the remote learning process but through the Summer Break also. Please note the children are not expected to join this meeting.

Stay Home and Stay safe.

Regards

Class Teacher Junior School